
                      Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular 
 
 
 
                   Thursday June 27, 2019 
 
 
The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 
Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 
Ritterbeck. All Trustees were present.  
 
Minutes Approved.  
                                             

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.  
 
PUBLIC SPEAKS 
Several residents were complaining about noise from Kickin Kountry and Vaughan’s Pub and 
Grill. Trustees will talk to the owners and see if something can be worked out.  Erna Goldsmith 
inquired about using golf carts on the township’s roads. One of the Trustees will contact Bob 
Stephenson, Civil Prosecutor, and find out what the law is. 
 
TRUSTEES 
 
Motion by Ritterbeck and seconded by Haueter to approve Miller Brothers Roofing not to exceed 
$12,000 to put a metal roof on the salt bin instead of asphalt shingles and a roof on the small 
shed. Also, will use 26-gauge metal from North Star.  Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and 
Ackerman yes. Motion by Ritterbeck and seconded by Ackerman to pave a portion of Hess Mill  
Road for $8,656.  Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Road Superintendent 
McNutt put a road closed sign on River Park.  
 
The trustees decided to have Traver determine if condos may be put in an R-1 if that is a valid 
variance and on the same lot. Trustees have a meeting set up with Kinder Morgan about road 
damage during the pipeline installation. Trustees agreed to purchase some fill to fix the road 
going up to the commons pool. The trustees are seeking two members and two alternates to serve 
on the zoning committee. The Board then discussed Township affairs in general and a motion to 
adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.   
 
ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED: 
______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman 
John P. McClellan.                                       Matthew S. Ritterbeck 
______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee                
Don Ackerman                                             Michael Haueter    


